Introduction
In 2010 the American Bar Association chose St. Louis County as one of four pilot sites around the country to address racial disparities in the criminal justice system. A task force of criminal justice practitioners and community members has been working for over two years to explore issues in pretrial decision-making in St. Louis County. The Racial Justice Improvement Project (RJIP) has collected and analyzed data, interviewed all of the judges in the county, and met numerous times to try to determine the extent of racial disparities and to identify possible policy-based solutions to what we have found.
Objectives 
As a result of this work, the RJIP has decided to focus on pretrial release issues in the jurisdiction. The key stakeholders involved in the work include:

· Sixth Judicial District, represented by Honorable John De Santo
· Arrowhead Regional Corrections, represented by Kay Arola and Wally Kostich
· 6th District Public Defender, represented by Fred Friedman
· St. Louis County Attorney’s Office, represented by  Mark Rubin
· Duluth Police Department, represented by Robin Roeser 

· St. Louis County’s community of color, represented by Donna Ennis
Arrowhead Regional Corrections is committed to conducting pretrial release studies for all felonies in the Sixth Judicial District. The members of the RJIP suggest that the court order supervised release studies for all defendants charged with an offense calling for a presumptive stayed sentence under the Minnesota sentencing guidelines.  The courts have discretion to order supervised release studies for people charged with presumed commits or whom have holds on them from other jurisdictions. 
The RJIP’s ultimate goals are that people who are charged with presumed stays should either be released on their own recognizance (ROR) or receive a supervised release (SR) study; SR studies and SR status should be substantially reduced for people facing gross misdemeanors and misdemeanors. SR should be completely eliminated for people facing petty misdemeanors.

Due to current resource and staffing levels, ARC cannot expand studies for felonies without reducing the number of studies done in other areas. The RJIP has identified non person misdemeanor offenses, as well as gross misdemeanors appearing after arrest, as charges for which a reduced number of pretrial release studies can be conducted without compromising community safety. Under the terms of this plan, the parties involved agree to increase the number of felony pretrial release studies conducted, decrease the number of pretrial release studies conducted for misdemeanors and gross misdemeanors, and eliminate pretrial release studies for petty misdemeanors. The RJIP will work out a mechanism agreed upon by the key stakeholders to ensure the objective to increase pretrial release studies in felony cases.
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Chief Judge Shaun Floerke

Sixth Judicial District
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Honorable John DeSanto

Sixth Judicial District
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Kay Arola

Executive Director, ARC
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Wally Kostich

Chief Probation Officer, ARC


[image: image5.emf]X

Fred Friedman

Chief Public Defender
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Mark Rubin

St. Louis County Attorney
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Gordon Ramsay

Chief of Police, Duluth Police Dept.
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Robin Roeser

Deputy Chief of Police, DPD
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Donna Ennis

Community liaison
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Ross Litman

St. Louis County Sheriff
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Rebecca St. George

RJIP coordinator


